
 

 
 

To: Members of Dublin City Council 

From: Dana L. McDaniel, City Manager 

Date: September 3, 2019 

Initiated By: Jennifer D. Readler, Law Director 
Paul Hammersmith, P.E., Director of Engineering/City Engineer 
Claudia Husak, AICP, Senior Planner 
 

Re: Ordinance 44-19 – Accepting the Annexation of 1.29 Acres, More or Less, from 
Jerome Township, Union County (Petitioner:  Property Owner, Darshan Shah) 

 

Summary 

On January 25, 2019, Sanjay K. Bhatt, Attorney/Agent for Petitioner, Darshan Shah, filed a regular 
annexation petition with the Union County Commissioners. The petition is for 1.29 acres, more or 
less. 
 
The petition was filed as a regular annexation petition. Under this process the City must first, at least 
20 days prior to the annexation hearing, adopt an ordinance or resolution relating to municipal 
services. City Council passed Resolution No. 18-19, which was prepared for this purpose, on April 
10, 2019. 
 
The Union County Commissioners granted the annexation on May 21, 2019, finding that all the Ohio 
Revised Code requirements were met, including the criteria in R.C. 709.03. Provided City Council 
accepts the annexation, the Law Department intends to file a boundary adjustment petition with the 
Union County Commissioners in order to transfer the property from Jerome Township to Washington 
Township to ensure uniform fire service. 
 
Recommendation 

This Property is within the proposed annexation areas of the Community Plan and is located in the 
exclusive Dublin Service expansion area as defined in the water and sewer agreements with the City 
of Columbus.  Staff therefore recommends approval of Ordinance No. 44-19. 
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